  

           Alumni Varsity C Planning Committee Minutes
                

             December 6, 2011 meeting
1. Meeting called to order by chairman Jack Denson at 7:00 PM with Jeff Jenkins, Brett Doughty, Elizabeth and Paul Klopfer, Charlie Howard, Fred Dafler, Tara Zimmer(SAAC representative and women’s soccer student-athlete), Dawn Stewart and Rachel Barends in attendance with Jack.                                                                                                                    Minutes for the November meeting were approved as written after a motion to do so by Charlie and second by Fred.                                                                                                                                                                                                The following financial report was accepted as follows. 
2. FINANCIAL REPORT(Information submitted by Toni Streit and compiled by Brett Doughty)                                                                 Opening balance 11-1-11                                                                                                                $ 8,163.37                                                    Income:                         Private gifts                  November

      350.00                      350.00                                                                Program Income                                               50/50 raffle 11-19                     131.00                                                                                                                                                                                                 


                                                                                                               131.00                                                                Total with November  income


                                                   $ 8,644.37

                         Expenses
  
                                                                                                    0.00                                                                                            Total October expenses                                                                                                                              0.00                                                          Ending balance(11-30-11)                                                                                                             $   8,644.37                                                The ending balance on November 30, 2010 was $ 10,799.02         
3.  ATHLETICS REPORT by Tara and Dawn.  Tara reported on the Student Athlete Advisory Council community service which entailed seven stations for coaching seven different sports to twenty special Olympians.  Sixty             student-athletes participated in the activity which was held on Sunday, December 4.  Assisting special Olympians was rewarding to all involved from the enthusiasm shown by Tara.  Another project involves saving the tabs from aluminum drink cans which should be deposited in containers within the Cap Center.  Containers are designated as to male and female contributors.  Let’s go guys and gals and beat the previous champion collectors from Muskingum and Marietta.  This is an OAC project with proceeds going to The Ronald McDonald House.  Thanks to Tara for the information she provided and her interest in the entire meeting.  She offered comments on some of the other topics the group discussed.                                                                                                                                                                          Dawn mentioned Emma McCarron having participated in the national division III cross country finals, women’s soccer advancement to the second round of the NCAA tournament, the upcoming men’s basketball game this Thursday and track and field Saturday as well as women’s basketball at Mount Union.  Check schedules and come out to support CU student-athletes.  Stadium lighting and construction of the new scoreboard is on hold until approval from the city of Bexley.  Doubleheader events are now being scheduled for football paired with volleyball and men’s and women’s soccer.   Basketball doubleheaders will occur on a very limited basis if at all.                                                                                                                                                                                                     
4. NEW BUSINESS.  The senior student-athlete send-off celebration is tentatively in the works for April 17, 18 or 19.  Food will be provided by Parkhurst.  Gifts for the seniors may be portfolios, coffee cups or some other item to express appreciation from Alumni Varsity C.                                                                                                                                               Our second topic of discussion was in regard to the Berea Boots award.  Fred gave a brief review for Tara’s benefit and then there were several concerns aired.  Nominees from coaches, no more than 2 per coach, are suggested.  Dawn expressed concern about possible conflict with the Bernlohr senior awards to the most deserving male and female student-athlete.  Academic accomplishment is in the criteria for the Bernlohr and is not emphasized for the Berea Boot award.   Three varsity letters in at least two different sports and graduating senior are acceptable criteria to be nominated for the Berea Boots award.  National recognition is a desirable trait for an award winner but is not required.  There is still a need for further discussion prior to final acceptance of completed criteria for the individual chosen to receive the Berea Boots award.   

5. Adjournment at 8:00 PM.  AVC planning committee will next meet on January 10, 2012 which is the second Tuesday of the month due to the holiday break ending so near the first Tuesday of the new year.  CU at our meeting at 7:00 PM?  I hope so as you are cordially invited.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                Minutes written by Jeff and distributed with help from Stephanie.
